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Happy New Year to everyone, I hope most of you were able to stay Covid free 

and enjoy your winter celebrations. There’s not a lot to report from Babergh this 

month so I thought I would send you the seasonal review of the year that I wrote 

for the Peninsula Nub News. 

 

It has been a busy year for me as District Councillor for Orwell Ward in spite of a 

lot of regular meetings and events being either cancelled, postponed or moved to 

one of the virtual platforms we have all become very familiar with. My locality 

fund grant money has been used for a number of innovative community projects 

in the Ward some of which are, The Shotley Peninsula Cricket Club who are based 

in Tattingstone, they had money for equipment, Tattingstone Good Neighbour 

Scheme who had money for start-up needs following the lockdown and 

Wherstead who had some for a much needed drainage project along The Strand. 

I was delighted to be given a learning walk round Belstead village to see for 

myself the issues on the ground with regards to wild life areas and I thank their 

Parish Council for making it happen. 

Apart from my work in the ward with parishes I am on the Overview and Scrutiny 

and Licensing and Regulatory committees, I have been involved in task groups 

looking at Active Travel and in the formation of a Local Cycling and Walking 

Infrastructure Plan and the urgency around action with regards to the climate 

emergency that Babergh District Council have declared can now be seen to be 

taking shape, albeit slowly. 

This is a good opportunity for me to wish all residents in Orwell Ward a peaceful 

winter break and to hope we can see the light at the end of the Covid tunnel very 

soon. 

The only other thing to report to you is that the Chancellor of the 

Exchequer, Rishi Sunak set out a £1bn fund to help businesses hit by the 

rise in Covid cases, including the leisure and hospitality sector. We are 

now awaiting further details of the fund, but understand that it includes 

cash grants of up to £6,000 per premises for each eligible firm, with further 

discretionary funding available.  Babergh will update everyone as soon as 

they receive further information from the Government, so that this support 



can be passed on to our business as quickly as possible. 

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any issues that you think I can 

help with and all the very best to you all. 

 

Jane Gould 

Babergh District Councillor, Orwell ward, 

Jane.gould@babergh.gov.uk 

  01473 328147 
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